UK Urges Britons in Israel to Register for Evacuation Guidance Amid
Rising Tensions

As conflict escalates in the Middle East, the UK government has issued a strong advisory
urging all British nationals currently in Israel to notify the Foreign, Commonwealth &
Development Office (FCDO) of their whereabouts. This registration is crucial for the
government to provide timely instructions and assistance to those seeking to leave the
country amid increasing security concerns.

Recent missile attacks and the closure of Israeli airspace have severely disrupted travel in
the region. In response, the FCDO has advised against all non-essential travel to Israel and
the Occupied Palestinian Territories. The UK is deploying rapid response teams to border
crossings with neighboring countries, including Jordan and Egypt, to enhance consular
support and help British citizens navigate the complex and rapidly changing situation on the
ground. However, the government has clarified that it will not be arranging repatriation
flights at this time due to limited demand.

Foreign Secretary David Lammy emphasized the importance of registering through the
FCDO’s dedicated portal, stating that this is the best way for British nationals to receive up-
to-date information on departure options and ongoing security developments. The
registration system enables the government to track where citizens are located and
coordinate support efficiently.

Prime Minister Keir Starmer, who was attending the G7 summit in Canada during the
announcement, underscored the UK’s commitment to safeguarding its nationals. He
highlighted ongoing diplomatic efforts among G7 leaders to de-escalate tensions in the
Middle East and to promote international cooperation aimed at stabilizing the region. These
discussions reflect broader concerns over the potential global economic and security
repercussions stemming from the crisis.

While no formal evacuation plans are currently in place, UK officials continue to monitor the
situation closely. The government urges Britons in Israel to follow guidance issued by local
authorities, stay alert, and be prepared for any sudden changes in security conditions.

British citizens who are in Israel or planning to travel to the region are strongly advised to
register their presence with the FCDO and regularly check for updates. This proactive
measure ensures they receive essential advice, and support should circumstances
necessitate a swift exit from the area. The UK remains committed to the safety and well-
being of its nationals during this period of uncertainty.



